PROGRAM ASSESSMENT AND REVIEW COUNCIL MEETING OCT. 15, 2008, MINUTES
Present: R. Birkemeier, R. Deleon, T. Ebert,  L. Farmer, K. Freesemann,  S. Goldsmith, J. Grey, K. Hagans-Murillo, Z. Hlousek, K. Janousek, L. Lazarowitz, C. Lindsay, C. Lord, W. Moore, J. Moreno,  M. Muller, V. Novack, S. Reddy, J. Sanchez, T. Shehab
The meeting was convened at 2:03 pm in BH302. The minutes of Oct. 1, 2008, were approved as read, with two minor typing corrections.
The council reviewed the PARC 2008-9 program review schedule.  Lesley Farmer should be added as the second member of the Design program review. A chair for Health Sciences needs to be added. It was suggested that the term “second reader” be changed to “member.” The policy on expedited review is not explained. Typically, expedited reviews involve just one person.

The council reviewed the draft letter to program chairs. It was suggested that the word “year” (following “As this is the first…”) should be replaced by the word “phase,” “round,” or “cycle.” The final draft should be mounted on the organization’s BeachBoard site.

Zvonimir shared his perspective on PARC reviews, shared as a draft internal document. It complements Michelle’s report (that Cecile helped write), which was shared with deans. Richard Birkemeier volunteered to analyze the PARC program reviews. It was noted that the council discussed Michelle’s report last spring. Several issues emerged:

· wording reflected Zvonimir’s perspective

· suggested rewording about curriculum and assessment: “In review of programs, the university has experienced a growing realization and emphasis on student learning outcomes, assessment, and program improvement. The curriculum under review thus reflected the transition to this changing philosophy.”

· the number and nature of outdated courses (did this occur across curricula or did it occur within specific areas?)

· dissemination of the report; eventually the council will submit a report or memo about the trends in the program reviews

· alignment of PARC criteria with WASC criteria

· more detailed review criteria (with more quantified information)

· a PARC report of recommendations needs to better code review details 

· analysis should examine the alignment/correlation of the PARC review recommendations and MOU (which is posted on the PARC BBD)

· greater attention to deadlines [secretary’s note: include a cover sheet that notes the dates of each review step]

· PARC annual report should be developed and reviewed by several people.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer

